RECORD OF CABINET BUSINESS

MEETING HELD ON 12TH JUNE, 2001

	
	Agenda Item
	Business



	1.
	Record of Business

(Contact: P.D. Templeton - 793 3018)


	AGREED:
THAT the record of the meeting held on 5th June, 2001, be approved.

	2.
	Homeswaps in Seedley and Langworthy 

(Contact: Bob Osborne -

793 1202)
	Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Housing Services, submitted a report on a method for owner-occupiers in “negative equity” being given the opportunity to move to new homes when their homes were subject to clearance action.

AGREED: 
(1) THAT, acting on the advice received from the Council’s Solicitors and from Counsel, the model procedure for Homeswaps, as contained in Appendix A to the report, be approved for use as a pilot in the Seedley and Langworthy area.


(2) THAT the use of Secretary of State Guidance allowing the Council to reduce the balancing charge placed against a Homeswap property by 30% of its market value, by incremental reduction of the charge over a 5 year period, be approved.


(3) THAT approval be given for officer working with three prominent Building Societies to identify approximately 10 cases, including a number of non-mortgage cases, to be tested under the model.

(4) THAT the payment of statutory home 

loss compensation, in addition to the costs outlined in the report to provide Homeswaps, for owner-occupiers in clearance areas, be approved.

(5) THAT a further report be submitted to the 

Cabinet regarding the Council’s interpretation of when it is likely it will seek repayment of a residual balancing charge; and that, meanwhile, the community be reassured that it is unlikely to seek the recovery of this charge unless the housing market recovers considerably.

(6) THAT the recruitment of a Home

Ownership Liaison Manager, on PO2 grade, as indicated in the report, be approved.

(THESE DECISIONS ARE FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL)



	3.
	North West Objective 2 Programme, 2000/06 (Contact: C. Green -

793 3407)
	A report of the Leader of the Council was submitted concerning the current position in respect of the North West Objective 2 Programme, 2000/06.

AGREED:    THAT the report be noted; and that on annual overview report on European funding be submitted to the Cabinet.



	4.
	Strategic Plan to Promote Salford

(Contact: I. Andrew -

793 3157)
	The Chief Executive submitted a discussion document entitled “Salford – A great place to be”, as a strategic plan to promote the City; and various members expressed their views on the document. It was also reported that the issue was to be the subject of Members’ training on 22nd June, 2000.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted; and that further reports be submitted to Cabinet, in due course.



	5.


	National Non-Domestic Rating – Appointment of Consultants 

(Contact: R. Wynne  -

793 3750)
	Councillor Warner, Lead Member for Development Services, submitted a report on an exception which had been made to Contractual Standing Orders concerning the appointment of consultants in relation to the recovery of certain Non-Domestic Rates.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted. 



	6.
	Silverdale Primary School (Contact: A. Hillerton –

 743 4242)
	Councillor Sheehy, Lead Member for Education, submitted a report on the proposed closure of Silverdale Primary School.

AGREED:
THAT final approval be given for the closure of Silverdale Primary School with effect from 31st August, 2001; and that Directors report urgently on the security of the vacant school site and its future use.

(THIS DECISIONS IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	7.
	Single Capital Pot 

(Contact: E. Davies -

793 3448)


	A joint report of the Leader of the Council and the Lead Member for Corporate Services was submitted in respect of the introduction of a single capital pot for each local authority.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted; and that the chief Executive make representations to H. M. Government regarding the implementation of the single capital pot proposals.




http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/CBTM/CBTM120601.DOC

